
 
 
 

 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

October 1, 2021 
 
Ms. Pat Jenny, Security Manager 
Global Laser Enrichment, LLC 
P.O. Box 780 
3901 Castle Hayne Road 
Wilmington, NC  28402 
 
SUBJECT: GLOBAL LASER ENRICHMENT – APPROVAL OF DISPOSAL FOR  

CERTAIN CLASSIFIED MATERIALS (ENTERPRISE PROJECT IDENTIFIER 
L-2021-SPR-0002 and L-2021-PMP-0000) 

 
Dear Ms. Jenny: 
 
On July 28, 2021, Global Laser Enrichment (GLE) submitted to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) a letter entitled, “Request for Approval of Disposal Method of Classified 
Matter,” (GLE-2021-0043) (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) 
Accession No. ML21267A541).  The letter provides GLE’s plans for disposal of certain classified 
materials and requests the NRC’s approval to proceed.  The U.S. Department of Energy, Office 
of Classification (DOE) reviewed GLE’s disposal plan and identified several modifications 
necessary to ensure protection of classified information.  The DOE provided notification to the 
NRC and GLE that the disposal plan with the required modifications is acceptable for protection 
of the classified information.   The NRC staff has reviewed GLE’s disposal plan, with the 
modifications provided by DOE, and finds it acceptable.   
 
The NRC staff approves GLE to move forward with the disposal of the classified materials 
consistent with the plan and the modifications provided by DOE.   
 
In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Section 2.390, “Public 
inspections, exemptions, requests for withholding” of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice and 
Procedure,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in ADAMS.  
ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at: http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html (the 
Public Electronic Reading Room). 
 
  

http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html
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If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact me at 301-415-7154, or via 
e-mail to Matthew.Bartlett@nrc.gov. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Matthew A. Bartlett, Project Manager 

Fuel Facility Licensing Branch 
Division of Fuel Management 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards 

 
 
Docket No. 07007016 
License No. SNM-2019 
 
 
cc:  gle@listmgr.nrc.gov 
Troy O'Baker, troy.obaker@hq.doe.gov 

mailto:Matthew.Bartlett@nrc.gov
mailto:gle@listmgr.nrc.gov
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SUBJECT: GLOBAL LASER ENRICHMENT – APPROVAL OF STANDARD PRACTICES 
 AND PROCEDURE PLAN REVISION 1 (ENTERPRISE PROJECT IDENTIFIER  
 L-2019-SPR-0000 and L-2021-PMP-0000) 
 
 
DATE:  October 1, 2021  
 
 
DISTRIBUTION: 
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